Garden District Security District

Public Hearing and Board of Commissioners Meeting
Neighborhood Meeting
August 14, 2023
The regular meeting, public hearing of the Board of Commissioners of Garden District Security District convened on August 14, 2023 at 6pm at Christ Church Cathedral, 2919 St. Charles Avenue.
Ms. Landrieu was present as Executive Director, confirmed the posting of the notice and called the roll.  Commissioners present included Baudouin, Holton, LeGardeur, Maak, Sanders, Schmidt, Shugar and Wood forming a quorum. Commissioner LeGardeur, President, called for the public hearing to open and called the meeting to order.  Chad Perez, head of Pinnacle/ GDSD patrol and his staff were in attendance as well and approximately 15 neighbors. 
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Legardeur requested a motion to waive the reading and accept the minutes from the July 10, 2023. A motion was made by Mrs. Maak, seconded by Mr. Wood and both were accepted as presented. 

Financial Report

The financial reports showing 7/31/23 Balance Sheet, P&L v Budget and P&L v Previous Year.  The Board of Liquidation reports were included. There were no questions or concerns raised. 

Patrol Report
Mr. Perez of Pinnacle gave a brief patrol report and handed out a report to those in attendance. He spoke of the specific zones set for each unit, the average number of miles per day driven by the officers within the district and incidents that occurred recently.  Ms. Maak requested that on future reports he included trends of activity.  He agreed.  Mr. LeGardeur reminded all that all stats and incidents were posted regularly on the website. 
Ms. Landrieu noted that 2024 was a re-assessment year and specific notices were needed to be placed in the newspaper in advance of the next meeting.  She reported that the Assessor had not released the preliminary assessment yet and would not promise them until the end of September at the earliest. She noted that she was working with the city to get a more workable deadline as the Administration requires the budget submission by October 1.  

Ms. LeGardeur noted that a 4th vehicle/shift using a rental car had been added temporarily to aid in hot spot areas and was still deployed as of now.  He asked for the board’s opinion on keeping that temporary agreement in place or not.  After some discussion, upon a motion by Mr. Shugar, seconded by Mrs. Schmidt  to keep this agreement in place until at least the passage of the budget, the matter passed with a majority vote.  This car would continue to patrol from 9pm til 5 am until further notice. 
Neighborhood Camera Program
Mr. LeGardeuer noted that we were still working with Active Solutions and a newer camera that better fits the needs of the neighborhood is being considered and pricing worked out.  He noted the backlog of approximately 20 neighbors who have expressed interest. The plan is to get 200 cameras in the area and ask the Outreach Committee to assist with getting the locations.

Long Range Planning

Mr. Wood reported suggestions from his group that included assessing the long term needs of the neighborhood: engaging a full time security manager to be the liaison btween with NOPD, Entergy, Pinnacle; look into getting the city to make more streets one way; consider the newest license plate technology for some of the cameras. 

Outreach

Ms. Schmidt reported that several volunteers could be recruited to help where needed. The plan was to find neighbors in 8 sectors of the neighborhood to know on doors/ deliver notices when needed. 

Security

Reports from the meeting included suggestions to hire someone to monitor the patrol officers a few hours each week, pushing for one-way streets, and have better lines of communication with the NOPD.  Mr. Dennis who was present noted a study from Rutgers that was in ints infancy stages but worth monitoring called Risk Terrain Modeling 

Liability Insurance

 Mr. Baudouin reminded all that the General Liability insurance expires on august 17 and will not be renewed by the company.  He and Mr. Shugar have been searching for other companies to write the insurance but have not yet been successful. One proposal that was just received was not up to par but was the only one received so far and thus would be considered more closely if no others surfaced. 
Adjournment

There was no further business. Upon a motion, duly seconded, the meeting was adjourned. 


